In Attendance

SOS board- Sara Larsen, Lorie Kreisel, Elisa Oetting, and Sarah McGinnis, as well as 6 others consisting of parents and faculty/staff.

Minutes

The minutes from the previous meeting were read individually, and approved as written.

Student Government

Sara inquired as to whether we would like the students to make a Wish List again. It was agreed that the list is a good thing to continue.

Treasurer

The report was presented for the month ending March 2024.

Director

Pastor Mehl spoke about the renovations to Brust that will begin once school is out for the year. He added that the science rooms will be the next project on the renovation list. The new doors have been installed in Fine Arts and the doors to Baepler will be next. Grant money will cover the cost of those. He also stated that the gym will undergo some spring cleaning, and to contact Eric Ritzma about the things we have stored there. The last project he spoke about was the donation of a shed to house the school vehicles. Pastor Mehl then noted that he will be gone for the commencement portion of graduation, due to his son's graduation. He also touched on a concept in the works that would allow for an Associate of Arts degree to be earned on our campus.

Project Review

- Sausage Dinner- Risa Bushman reported that the dinner went very well. We are waiting to receive the expenses from the kitchen before we can calculate the profits.
- Spring Choir Concert Reception- Elisa reported that the reception was well received, and that she will lead that project again next year.

Service

- Touch of Home- nothing to report.
- Gatekeepers- no report.

Fellowship

- Hannah Bananas- Lorie reported that the date will be May 16th, and she is working with them on the details.
- Awards Banquet- David Federwitz reported that the plans are going well. When he receives the food options from Mark Brandt, he will contact Sara.

Resource

- Saints Store- we are still looking for a lead person for this project.
- Spring Rummage Sale- Rita Fiene and Ruthie Fischer reported that the items have all been moved to the annex. They requested that the board work to get more people to volunteer with prep and sale days.

Old Business

- Elisa reported that the volunteers working on the flagpole have been in contact with Mr. Pitsch, and the project will be completed by next school year.
- There was nothing new to report on the bonfire roasting sticks.
- Sara reported that a total of 4 changing tables have been requested for placement on campus. A motion was made to purchase 4 changing tables for the bathrooms, with the cost up to \$1000. The motion was seconded, and approved.

New Business

- Sara reported that Non-Prom plans are in place and that 5 students have signed up.
- We are looking for a Vice-Chairman for the 2024-25 school year.
- It was clarified that the annual school auction is not an SOS project.
- A wishlist addition has been received for the purchase of 3 gate tables for the athletic department. The request was approved.

Next Meeting

The decision was unanimously made to cancel the May meeting. David will contact Sara if anything comes up with the Awards Banquet.

<u>Adjournment</u>

The meeting was closed with the Lord's Prayer.

Respectfully Submitted,

Sarah McGinnis, Secretary